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Global Development Alliance (GDA)

The GSTA is pleased to have this opportunity to respond to the thoughtful questions and comments provided by USAID/Ecuador regarding our technical application.  We have addressed each of the items raised by the Mission and have concurrently incorporated these changes into our technical application, which accompanies this submission.

1) Ensure that the design phase is strategic and cost effective.   We fully support the approach of engaging a broad spectrum of stakeholders in a GDA process, ultimately achieving their commitments to support an integrated program.  We also confess no direct prior experience with the SCALE™ approach.  However, given the very open nature of the objectives outlined in this program, it appears to us that we need to develop a process to begin to limit the potential scope.  The design phase is expensive, totaling nearly 300k, and we feel there are opportunities to reduce the time and expense of this initial phase, closer to 200k, leaving more resources for implementation.  
GSTA Response:

The GSTA Management Group concurs with USAID/Ecuador’s assessment, and has scaled back the Design Phase portion of the Associate Award to the funding level requested, thereby better reflecting the scale and targeted scope of the proposed activity.  Additional clarifications and comments are provided for each of the items below.
Please consider the following when preparing your response:

a) Limit the program design.  Currently all geographies and almost all approaches are open to consideration, yet USAID’s resources will ultimately permit investments in a fraction of these.  Thus, some initial winnowing of potential geographic sites and approaches, as well as pre-negotiation, is necessary prior to the “whole system in-the-room” meeting.  We suggest reducing the number of potential sites prior to the workshop to five or fewer.  This would simplify, focus, and reduce the cost of the “whole system in-the-room” meeting.

GSTA Response:
We propose the geographic scope for this project be determined by:  the convergence of strategic priorities identified by recent previous studies and reports; where maximum impact on biodiversity and community benefits can be obtained; and, where eco-regional diversity will enable the replication of environmental lessons learned across a broad array of ecosystems. A tiered categorization of sites will be presented in tabular form to indicate the prioritization of selected protected areas. These will then be open for discussion with the Grupo Asesor during the Design Phase.
